









Fanbelt Flyer

Next meeting is Feb. 6th at Thorobred Cheverolet

Upcoming events, Tech Session at Dave and Cathy's house. Located in Gilbert. Address inside the flyer. The Lost Dutchman Picnic is back. We will determine the actual date in March at the Feb. meeting. The run upto Laughlin is in May. (We will be looking for someone to help with this at our next meeting.)

Sorrow again in our club. One of our beloved members, Sterling Winings died on Dec. 2nd. He left behind his soulmate Jean whom has been with him for most of the Cactus Club Outings. She is being well taken care of by her daughter and son-in-law. Please keep them in your prayers. It has been a difficult time for Jean with how close her and Sterling were. Their love and closeness has always been evedent at our events and their love of the Corvair will be greatly missed.

DUES are due NOW. Please make your checks payable to the Cactus Corvair Club and send it to the club PO Box67266 Phoenix, AZ 85082. This will be your last newsletter if your dues are not paid.

Come join us and help us plan these events and bring your suggestions. It is going to be a great

PREZ SEZ,

Well I am going to start this newsletter off with bad news. A very good friend of mine and a outstanding club member has passed on. Sterling Winings has pass on December 2nd of lukemeia. He was 76 years young. I have known Sterling for a number of years him being in Indiana and I in IL. and was known as POPS in the the Indiana Clubs. I was glad to see him get back into corvairs when he bought Tom Martins Rampside and turn it back into a road truck again. Earlier this year he bought A 69 2dr. coupe that he loved to drive with his wife of 22 years Jean. Pops I will miss you and so will the club members.

O.K. people we have some great outings planed, again Dave Winslick and Cathy better half have once again opened their home to us for a club lunchon and Tech Session. The club will provide the meats and we ask that everyone bring a covered dish to share. Date is Feb. 16th around 2 ish, the tech session will be on how to Sinc your carbs and we will have a small talk on shift rods and how they work and the important places to grease them.

March we will have our regular meeting but might have to have it at a different location because of the on going constraction at Thorbreed Chevrolet. Watch the newsletter and our website for more info. Then April 6th we are planing a Car Show/Cookout at Lost Dutchmen State Park. We did this in the past and we are going to give it another try. Watch your newsletter and watch the website for updates. May is coming in with a bang, May we are once again going to do our route 66 CRUISE FOR FUN CRUISE. HAY now I like that!! Anyways we will be talking about having it 3 days or 2 days the plan right now, plans are to start out at the same McDonalds in Phoenix (See details in newsletter) all caravan in our Corvairs (or what ever you want to bring) up the mother road route 66 to Seligmen stop have lunch and some fun at the Road Kill Cafe' then go get an ice cream at the ice cream shop down the street. Then head to Nevada to Riverside Caseno. Last year we did it and had a ball, please come to the next meeting to get all the info. All our trips are opened up to everyone that wants to join us so spread the word the more the better. I will be getting in touch with the Tucson club to invite them and the more Corvairs the better. So if you know of someone with a corvair invite them, you never know they might join our club they may injoy us, and we can all have fun. Thats what its all about. O.K. people we have opened the doors for some activity lets get involved. Hopfully I will have A Corvair to take.

Once again I would like to say if you have not paid your dues? They are due. The clubs address is on this newsletter. Come join us at our outings go to some of the car shows out there, and thanks to each and everyone of you for being a member of the best dam Corvair club in the good old U.S.of A.

Your Prez until next time Happy Corvairing.

Secretary's Report

Cactus Corvair Club

Meeting Minutes January 02, 2013

President John Seaman called the meeting to order at 7:00 P. M. John introduced the Trujillos. Victoria, Eric, and their son Aaron were voted in as new members. They have two 1964 Monzas.

OLD BUSINESS

We still need to have an attorney review our bylaw changes.

There is a car show at Power and Hampton Roads in Mesa on the last Saturday in January. Miner Fleming and Dave Wenzlick attended the December gathering and said there were many classic cars, but few Corvairs. We need to get our Corvairs out in the public. For information on all future car shows go to CactusCorvair.com. Dave Wenzlick (our webmaster) does an excellent job of keeping up with and informing us about what is happening with cars in our club and outside of our club.

The proposed Poker Run has been cancelled for lack of participants. It may come up again at a later time. Thank you Tom Martin for trying to get some fun stuff together. But Tom has not given up on us. He has volunteered to coordinate another Route 66 trip to a casino in Laughlin, NV. This will take place in March or May. Tom will need to know who is going, so he can tell the hotel how many. Tom will be on the line for those numbers, so we really need to be sure. It was a fun trip last year and it will be another fun trip, so come on out all you people who rarely or never come to meetings. This will be a good chance for us to meet you and for you to get to know us. We are a fun bunch.

We are in the process of getting another picnic together for the Lost Dutchman State Park in Apache Junction. It will take place on April 6th. We will need a few people to help Tom Martin with the grilling. The big Chandler Car Show takes place the last Saturday in February. No plans for us to show cars as a group.

NEW BUSINESS

Larry Starr (club member) who lives in Gold Canyon knows a lady there who will embroider our club logo on tee shirts for a reasonable cost. More information when we find out. PMeeting adjourned at 8:00 P. M.

Respectfully submitted by Robert Rencenberger Secretary

Just for Laugh's

A pastor was presenting a children's sermon. During the sermon, he asked the children if they knew what the resurrection was. Now, asking questions during children's sermons is crucial, but at the same time, asking children questions in front of a congregation can also be very dangerous.

Having asked the children if they knew the meaning of the resurrection, a little boy raised his hand. The pastor called on him and the little boy said, "I know that if you have a resurrection that lasts more than four hours you are supposed to call the doctor."

It took over ten minutes for the congregation to settle down enough from their laughter for the worship service to be continued.

WOMEN WHO KNOW THEIR PLACE

Barbara Walters did a story on gender roles in Kabul, Afghanistan, several years before our involvement in the Afghan conflict.

She noted that women customarily walked five paces behind their husbands.

She recently returned to Kabul, and observed that women still walk behind their husbands.

Despite the overthrow of the oppressive Taliban regime, the women now seem to, and are happy to, maintain the old custom.

Ms. Walters approached one of the Afghani women and asked, "Why do you now seem happy with an old custom that you once tried so desperately to change?"

The woman looked Ms. Walters straight in the eyes, and without hesitation said, "Land Mines."

No matter what language you speak or where you go, Moral of this story is:-

BEHIND EVERY MAN, THERE'S A REALLY SMART WOMAN.